
BOARD OF HEALTH 
AUGUST 10, 2023 

 
On Thursday, August 10, 2023, at 7:02 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township 
Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, 61 Church Road. 

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairperson, Tony Szumski, and the following statement was 
read at the commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 8, 2022, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Donna Lizanich, and Christopher 
Balogh 
Members Absent:  Audrey Balogh, Karen Young, Duane Young and Vann Smith 
 
Pearl Hammerstone made a correction to the minutes of July 13, 2023. 
Donna Lizanich made a motion, seconded by Pearl Hammerstone, to accept the corrected minutes of 
July 13, 2023.  Motion carried. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present. 
 
1.  Board of County Commissioners  
     FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   July 20, 2023 
     Hunterdon County Health Department is Awarded Grant Funds to Prevent Childhood Lead 
     Poisoning 
 
      Board of County Commissioners 
      FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE         August 1, 2023 
      Hunterdon County Commissioners Partner with PA DEP to Address Black Flies Along The  
      Delaware River 
 
 2.  State of New Jersey Department of Health    August 2, 2023 
       New Jersey Marks August as National Immunization Awareness Month 
 
 3.  Animal Control Solutions 
      Holland Township Monthly Report:  July 2023 
      Print Date – Wednesday, August 9, 2023 
 
The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary. 
 
The Holland Happenings Newsletter will be published in November. 



-2- 
 
We have been asked for an article from the Board of Health.  Audrey stated she is out of ideas.  Possibly 
we could submit something on carbon monoxide poisoning due to closed up house or recommending an 
Emergency Kit in the car in case of being stranded in cold weather. 
 
Donna Lizanich said she would put together an article on carbon monoxide poisoning for the Newsletter. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. 
The meeting adjourned at 7:27 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 
 
 
 


